
LEPELLE-NKUMPI LOCAL MUNICIPALITY BENEFIT FROM ROAD AGENCY 
LIMPOPO (RAL) - MUNICIPAL ROAD REHABILITATION PROGRAMME 
 
Lepelle-Nkumpi Local Municipality has signed a Memorandum of Agreement (MoA) 
with the Limpopo Roads Agency (RAL) as part of the municipal intervention 
programme based on the District Development Model (DDM).  
 
The MoA is designed to bridge the gap in construction, engineering, and expertise 
needed to rehabilitate damaged streets and roads in both towns and residential areas. 
 
Commencement of routine road maintenance projects on a 10 km stretch of road in 
Lebowakgomo Zone A, B, S, and Mathibela will improve travel conditions for motorists. 
Residents and businesses will benefit from improved road conditions, resulting in safer 
and more efficient commutes. 
 
As part of the project scope of work, pothole patches will be filled, roads will be 
cleaned, asphalt will be overlayed, speed bumps will be erected, storm water facilities 
will be cleaned, and road markings will be applied. 
 
The project will benefit the local community by creating job opportunities for the 
unemployed in various wards through the adoption of Expanded Public Works 
Programme (EPWP) guidelines. 
 
Routine road maintenance is an important investment in the infrastructure of the 
community. It will not only enhance road safety and driving experience but will also 
contribute to the township's overall economic development. By working together, 
residents and authorities must ensure a smooth and successful completion of this 
important project. 
 
“Motho ke motho ka batho” 
 


